Bloomsburg Area School District 

Board of School Directors 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
Monday, 18 April 2011  
7:00 p.m. 

District Office Board Room 
MINUTES

Attendance

The regular monthly meeting of the Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors was called to order at 7:01 p.m. on Monday, 18 April 2011, in the district office board room, followed by the pledge to the flag.  Directors in attendance were:  Mrs. Bonnie Crawford, Mrs. Bonnie Fiedler, Mr. Brent Hock, Mr. Justin Hummel, Mr. David Klingerman Jr., Ms. Cristina Mathews, Dr. Francis Peters, and Mr. Thomas Tobin.  Mrs. Sandra Rupp was absent and excused from the meeting.  
Bloomsburg Area School District administrators in attendance were:  Dr. Cosmas Curry and Mr. Michael Upton.  
Others present were:  Mrs. Trudy Ashelman, Mrs. Lori Clemens, Mr. Dan Davis, Mrs. Gloria Davis, Ms. Stephanie Kessler, Mr. Michael Lester, Ms. Michelle Loff, Mrs. Dorothy Long, Mrs. Denise Recla, and Mrs. Pam Szilagyi.    
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS & PERSONS WISHING TO SPEAK 
No one wished to address the board at this time.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Mr. Hock moved to approve the minutes of the 21 March 2011 regular monthly meeting and the 4 April 2011 special meeting and work session.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Approval of Financial Reports 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the financial reports for March 2011, and Mr. Hummel seconded this motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable 

Mr. Hock made the motion to approve the bills payable for 22 March 2011 – 18 April 2011, ranging from check #00029597 – check #00029759, including wire transfers totaling $254,662.98, in the amount of $803,579.38.  Ms. Mathews seconded this motion.  

In the discussion that followed, directors discussed billing and residency issues with Agora Cyber Charter School.  Mr. Tobin suggested the district contact legislators to notify them of these issues.  

After discussion, a unanimous roll call vote was taken and the motion passed by a vote of five yes votes to three no votes (being Mr. Hock, Mr. Klingerman, and Mr. Tobin).    

Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Reserve Fund 
Mr. Tobin moved to approve the bills payable for the Capital Reserve Fund for 22 March 2011 – 18 April 2011, being check #00001676, totaling $28.95.  Mr. Hock seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Project Fund 
Mr. Tobin made the motion, which Mrs. Fiedler seconded, to approve the bills payable for the Capital Project Fund for 22 March 2011 – 18 April 2011, being check #00010514, totaling $1,764.00.00.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
Dr. Curry reported that the administrative team was in the process of conducting second-round interviews that week, and that he expected to have teaching candidates to bring to the board for the May 2nd meeting.  Also, he said he would be bringing a list of employees to be furloughed, adding that these employees may request a hearing before the board, as per Pennsylvania School Code.  
In the discussion that followed, Mrs. Crawford and Ms. Mathews said they did not think the district should be without a separate curriculum coordinator, and that the district should even consider a part-time curriculum coordinator.  Dr. Curry said that over the next one to two years, there will be extra work for the principals and himself, but that they would be able to handle it.  Mr. Klingerman pointed out that the district could review the situation in six months or a year and at that point, if need be, reinstate the curriculum coordinator position.  Dr. Curry said that in Millville and Benton area school district, the superintendent is also the curriculum coordinator.  Mr. Hock commended Dr. Curry for his willingness to take on extra duties without requesting a pay increase.  Mr. Tobin suggested the district might be able to share a curriculum coordinator with another district or school, such as Columbia-Montour AVTS.  
The second topic on which Dr. Curry reported was WVIA student contests.  To participate in these competitions through WVIA, the district would need to pay a fee of $1,200.00.  This money could come from the Giant A+ School Rewards program.  

STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE’S REPORT 

Student Representative Rachel DeFrain reported that Colton Hock would be the new student representative after she graduates in June 2011.  She also reported that SGA was setting up for Powder Puff Football.  
OLD BUSINESS 
There was no old business to come before the board at this time.  
NEW BUSINESS 
Approval of Out-of-State/Overnight Field Trip Requests 
Mr. Hummel made the motion, which Ms. Mathews seconded, to approve the following out-of-state/overnight field trip requests:    

· Fall Cheerleading to Pine Forest Cheerleading Camp in the Poconos from 17 June 2011 – 20 June 2011, with the only cost to the district being the gas used in the school vans; 

· Eighth-grade class trip to Washington, D.C. on 3 June 2011, at no cost to the district; 

· A.P. United States History trip to Washington, D.C. from 16 May 2011 – 17 May 2011, at an approximate cost to the district of $844.00; and 

· FBLA trip to the FLBA National Leadership Conference in Orlando, Florida from 26 June 2011 – 2 July 2011, at an approximate cost to the district of $6,588.00.    

After stating that she would have liked the number of miles of the trip to have been documented on the field trip request form, Mrs. Fiedler then moved to remove the cheerleading trip from the group of trips being approved, and Mrs. Crawford seconded this motion.  This motion passed by a voice vote of seven yes votes to one no vote (being Mr. Hock).  

At this point, Mr. Tobin, stating he did not believe the district should pay such a large portion for the FBLA trip and that the organization should have done more fund raising, moved to remove from the group of trips being approved the FBLA trip, and Mrs. Crawford seconded this motion, which then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

In discussing the FBLA trip, Mr. Upton pointed out that the organization was paying for $1,000.00 toward it.  He also said that the FBLA trip was budgeted for the 2010-2011 school year.  For the 2011-2012 school year, that budgeted amount would be lower than in the 2010-2011 school year.  

The amended motion to approve just the following trips, originally made by Mr. Hummel and seconded by Ms. Mathews, passed by a unanimous voice vote:   

· Eighth-grade class trip to Washington, D.C. on 3 June 2011, at no cost to the district; and 

· A.P. United States History trip to Washington, D.C. from 16 May 2011 – 17 May 2011, at an approximate cost to the district of $844.00.  

Directors then voted on the motion to approve the Fall Cheerleading to Pine Forest Cheerleading Camp in the Poconos from 17 June 2011 – 20 June 2011, with the only cost to the district being the gas used in the school vans.  This motion passed by a voice vote of six yes votes to two no votes (being Mrs. Fiedler and Dr. Peters).  
Mr. Hock made the motion to approve the FBLA trip to the FLBA National Leadership Conference in Orlando, Florida from 26 June 2011 – 2 July 2011, at a cost to the district not to exceed the approved budgeted amount, and Dr. Peters seconded this motion.  A voice vote was taken, and the motion failed by a vote of four yes votes to four no votes (being Mrs. Crawford, Ms. Mathews, Dr. Peters, and Mr. Tobin).  
Approval of Homebound Instruction Request 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Ms. Mathews, to approve homebound instruction for a Bloomsburg High School student, effective 1 April 2011 and lasting for at least 20 school days.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Alteration/Curtailment of FCS Program 
Mr. Hummel made the motion to approve the alteration/curtailment of the Family Consumer Science program, effective for the start of the 2011-2012 school year, and replace FCS at the middle school level with computer science.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Authorization of Administration to Seek Corporate Advertising in Athletic Venues 
Mr. Hock made the motion, which Mr. Tobin seconded, to authorize the administration to seek corporate advertising in athletic venues.  
In the discussion following the motion, Ms. Mathews said she would only be comfortable with signage, and that she would really prefer that the school buildings remain mostly commercial-free zones.  Mr. Hummel wondered who would be responsible for managing advertising, and Mr. Tobin said that the district should create a policy to protect itself in the case that it would deny a specific potential advertiser.  
The motion was then voted on and failed by a voice vote of four yes votes to four no votes (being Mrs. Crawford, Mrs. Fiedler, Mr. Hummel, and Ms. Mathews).  

Approval of First Reading of Policy 249. Bullying/Cyberbullying 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mr. Tobin seconded, to approve on first reading and schedule for final adoption at the 16 May 2011 meeting the amended Policy 249. Bullying/Cyberbullying.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Second Reading of Policies 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve on second/final reading the following policies:  

· Policy 113: 

Special Education 

· Policy 113.1: 
Discipline of Students with Disabilities 

· Policy 113.2: 
Behavior Support 

· Policy 113.3: 
Screening and Evaluations for Students with Disabilities 

· Policy 137: 

Home Education Programs 

· Policy 137.1: 
Extracurricular Participation by Home School Students 

· Policy 404:
 
Employment of Professional Employees 

· Policy 718: 

Service Animals in Schools     

Mr. Hummel seconded this motion, which then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Transfer to Capital Reserve Fund 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to remove from the table the motion to approve transferring $900,000.00 from the General Fund to the Capital Reserve Fund.  Ms. Mathews seconded this motion, which then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

At the 4 April 2011 meeting, Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the $900,000.00 transfer from the General Fund to the Capital Reserve Fund, and Mrs. Crawford seconded that motion.  
Ms. Mathews made the motion to amend the motion to approve the $900,000.00 transfer from the General Fund to the Capital Reserve Fund to now state, “Approve committing $400,000.00 in the General Fund for middle school pool renovations, and transferring $500,000.00 from the General Fund to the Capital Reserve Fund.  Mr. Tobin seconded this motion, which then passed by a voice vote of seven yes votes to one no vote (being Mr. Hock).  
Acceptance of Donation 

Ms. Mathews made the motion, which Mrs. Crawford seconded, to accept the donation of a collectible pop-up “The Sound of Music” book, from the Bloomsburg High School Drama Boosters to the Memorial Elementary School library, in memory of Nan Pursel.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Summer 2011 Student Programs 
Ms. Mathews made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Crawford, to approve the following student programs for Summer 2011:  

· KinderCamp 

· Location:  Memorial Elementary School 

· Dates:  June 20 – July 20 (minus July 4) – Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday 
· Time:  9:30-11:30 a.m. each day 

· Two teachers (5 hours of planning plus 31.5 hours of instruction = 36.5 hours/teacher) = $792 
· Two paraprofessionals (31.5 hours of instructional support/paraprofessional) = $256 each 
·   Bloomsburg University Reading Program 

· Location:  Memorial Elementary School 

· Dates:  June 20 – July 20 (minus July 4) – Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday 
· Time:  9:30-11:30 a.m. 

· No teachers needed – BU students volunteer 
· Reading Program Liaison - $22/hour x 76 hours = $1,672.00 
· Elementary Extended School Year (ESY) 

· Location:  Memorial Elementary School 

· Dates & 
July 11 – 21 – Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 
Time:  

9 a.m. – 12 p.m.  
· Teachers = Approximately 120 hours for all ESY programs @ $22/hour = $1,440 
· Paraprofessionals = Approximately 36 hours for all ESY programs @ hourly rate = $288 
· Secondary Extended School Year (ESY) 

· Location:  Bloomsburg Middle/High School 
· Dates & 
July 11 – 21 – Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 

· Time:  

9 a.m. – 12 p.m. 
· High School Summer School 

· Location:  Bloomsburg High School 

· Dates:  June 14 – July 2 

· Hours:  Session I – 7:30 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. & Session II – 11:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. 

· Courses Offered:  English 9, English 10, Graduation Project, Algebra, Geometry, Social Studies 
· One teacher per course @ $22/hour 
· Middle School Summer School 

· Location:  Bloomsburg High School Cafeteria 
· Dates:  Begins June 14 – July 2 
· Hours:  8:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.  

· Courses Offered:  Math, Language Arts, Science, Social Studies 

· One teacher per course @ $22/hour 

· STEM Summer Offerings – as per attachment 
The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Support Staff Contract 
Mr. Tobin moved to approve the support staff contract, retroactive to 1 July 2009 – 30 June 2014.  Mr. Hock seconded the motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

PERSONNEL 
Approval of Professional Staff Transfers 

Mr. Hummel moved to approve the following professional staff transfers, effective for the start of the 2011-2012 school year:  

· Adam Kocher from Middle School Learning Support Teacher to Itinerant K-12 Autistic Support Teacher; and 

· Ashley Marsicano from Itinerant K-12 Autistic Support Teacher to Middle School Learning Support Teacher. 

Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Advisor Position Changes 
Ms. Mathews made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Fiedler, to approve the following advisor changes, effective for the start of the 2011-2012 school year:  

· Change two Job Coach positions – Cut from 6 units ($450) to 3 units ($225) each; and  

· Add Transition Coordinator position, at 6 units ($450).  
The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Classified Staff Leave of Absence 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Ms. Mathews, to approve a leave of absence for Personal Care Aide Nicole Bingaman, retroactive to 6 April 2011 and last through the end of the 2010-2011 school year.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Acceptance of Professional Staff Retirement 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mr. Tobin seconded, to accept the retirement of Sixth-Grade Language Arts Teacher Helen Sandra Brando, effective at the end of the 2010-2011 school year.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Professional Substitutes 
Ms. Mathews made the motion to approve Lindsay Gibson and Emily Young as day-to-day professional substitutes, effective 19 April 2011.  Mrs. Crawford seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Professional Staff Leave of Absence 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve a leave of absence for Beaver-Main Elementary School Reading Specialist Patricia Suchocki, effective on or about 18 August 2011 and lasting until 6 October 2011.  Mrs. Crawford seconded this motion, which then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

INFORMATION 
It was announced that the following items would appear on the 2 May 2011 work session agenda:  Appointments for 16 May 2011 Meeting (Assistant Board Secretary, Board Treasurer, Solicitor, & Auditor), Purchase of Chemistry Books, and Budget.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
It was announced that the next work session was scheduled for 2 May 2011, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the district office board room, and that the next regular monthly meeting was scheduled for 16 May 2011, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the district office board room.  

ADJOURNMENT 
At 8:59 p.m., Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to adjourn the regular meeting and move into executive session to discuss personnel matters.  Mrs. Crawford seconded this motion, which then passed by a voice vote of seven yes votes to one no vote (being Mr. Tobin).  The executive session ended at 9:22 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Stephanie Kessler 

Recording Secretary 

